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In this issue:

· Metro’s New Deputy Executive Officer, Labor Relations
· Media Attending Today’s Board Meeting
· Metro Orange Line Bicycle Path Construction
· Of Note


	Metro’s New Deputy Executive Officer, Labor Relations

I am pleased to announce that Edward Del Genio has been hired as Metro’s new Deputy Executive Officer, Labor Relations.  Mr. Del Genio comes to us from a prior career with United Airlines in the company’s Law Division and Labor Section.  He was also appointed by the United States Bankruptcy Court to represent Management and Salaried Retirees in the United Airlines Bankruptcy case.  In his role at United Airlines, he was the Director of Labor Relations-Arbitration and as such, has experience with interest-based bargaining and dispute resolution.  Mr. Del Genio will begin his employment at Metro on Monday, March 26th and he will report directly to Carolyn Flowers.

Media Attending Today’s Board Meeting

Representatives from the Los Angeles Times, Daily News, City News Service and KABC-TV all attended today’s Board meeting. Stories are expected to run later today and tomorrow regarding the Board’s approval to provide funding for preliminary engineering and technical studies for the I-710 tunnel concept.  Stories may also discuss my mention of a public hearing in the near future to receive testimony on possible adjustments to Metro’s fare structure.  

Reporters from the Pasadena Star News and La Opinión also called afterwards to inquire about both items.  Stories in these two papers are expected to run tomorrow.  

Metro Orange Line Bicycle Path Construction

Earlier today, Media Relations distributed a news release announcing that the contractor for the Metro Orange Line will be working on the extension of the multi-use Bicyicle/Pedestrian Path between De Soto and Variel Avenues in Canoga Park from March 23rd to 24th.  

The contractor will be applying slurry mix to the route, so the work schedule is subject to changes in the weather.  The pedestrian/bicycle path will remain closed for the duration of this work.  Throughout these two days, members of the community can expect to encounter trucks entering and leaving the site and other activities related to placement of the slurry mixture. Pedestrians will be redirected to the sidewalk along Victory Boulevard during the path’s closure.

Of Note
On this date in 1984, the California Transportation Commission approved $361.2 million in state matching funds for Metro Rail.  This was an important initial step before filing a grant application with UMTA, now the Federal Transit Administration, to fund the Metro Red Line’s initial downtown segment.  The subway project broke ground two years later in 1986.
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